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COMMITTEE ON DEVELOPMENT 
September 26, 2013 
10:30 – 11:30 a.m. 

Board Room - Blow Memorial Hall 
 

Sue H. Gerdelman, Chair 
Lynn M. Dillon, Vice Chair 

L. Clifford Schroeder, Sr., Vice Chair 
H. Thomas Watkins III, Vice Chair 

 
 
 

I. Opening Remarks – Ms. Gerdelman 
 
II. Approval of Minutes  

 
1. April 18, 2013 
2. May 16, 2013 
 

III. University Development Report – Vice President Matthew T. Lambert 
 
1. Establishment of the Marjorie A. Colman Quasi-Endowment – 

Resolution 13. 
2. Establishment of the Nancy D. Kane Scholarship Quasi-Endowment – 

Resolution  14 . 
3. Establishment of the Ronald Hoffman Fund for the Omohundro Institute of 

Early American History and Culture One-Year Postdoctoral Research 

Fellowship – Resolution 15 . 
 

IV. Closed Session (if necessary) 
 

V. Discussion 
 
VI. Adjourn 
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COLLEGE OF WILLIAM AND MARY 

ESTABLISHMENT OF THE 

MARJORIE A. COLMAN QUASI-ENDOWMENT 

 

 The estate of Marjorie A. Colman ’42 made a generous bequest to the College of William 

and Mary to establish the Marjorie A. Colman Quasi-Endowment, for such purposes as may be 

determined by the Board of Directors.  

 

 As an undergraduate at William and Mary, Marjorie participated in William and Mary 

theatre, the Backdrop Club, French Club, Spanish Club, and YWCA. She was a member of the 

Flat Hat’s circulation staff, the Colonial Echo staff, and Phi Mu sorority. 

 

 BE IT RESOLVED, That the Board of Visitors of the College of William and Mary 

expresses its gratitude for this generous bequest and establishes the Marjorie A. Colman Quasi-

Endowment, and 

 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Board of Visitors asks the Secretary to the 

Board to inform the Executor of the Marjorie A. Colman Estate of this action. 
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COLLEGE OF WILLIAM AND MARY 

ESTABLISHMENT OF THE 

NANCY D. KANE SCHOLARSHIP QUASI-ENDOWMENT 

 

 The estate of Nancy D. Kane ‘34 made a generous bequest to the College of William and 

Mary to establish the Nancy D. Kane Scholarship Quasi-Endowment, which will provide 

scholarships to students based on financial need.  

 

 As a William and Mary undergraduate, Nancy competed on the basketball and swimming 

teams. She was also a Class Officer, and a member of the Honor Council, German Club, Euclid, 

Mortar Board, Knights of Botetourt, Beta Gamma Sigma-Business honor society, and Pi Beta 

Phi sorority.  

 

 BE IT RESOLVED, That the Board of Visitors of the College of William and Mary 

expresses its gratitude for this generous bequest and establishes the Nancy D. Kane Scholarship 

Quasi-Endowment, and 

 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Board of Visitors asks the Secretary to the 

Board to inform the Executor of the Nancy D. Kane Estate of this action. 
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COLLEGE OF WILLIAM AND MARY 

ESTABLISHMENT OF THE RONALD HOFFMAN FUND  

FOR THE OMOHUNDRO INSTITUTE OF EARLY AMERICAN HISTORY AND CULTURE 

ONE-YEAR POSTDOCTORAL RESEARCH FELLOWSHIP 

 

 Paul Sperry and Beatrice H. Mitchell made a generous gift to the College of William and 

Mary to establish the Ronald Hoffman Fund for the Omohundro Institute of Early American 

History and Culture One-Year Postdoctoral Research Fellowship in honor of the Institute’s 

longtime director. The endowed fund shall be used to provide funding support for the Institute’s 

one-year research fellowship, and thereafter for unrestricted use. 

 

 Generous and steadfast supporters of the Omohundro Institute, Paul and Beatrice 

previously established the Omohundro Institute Travel Scholarship Fund for Faculty and 

Graduate Students from Developing Countries. Paul also serves the Institute as a member of its 

Executive Board. Members of William and Mary’s Parent and Family Council, Paul and Beatrice 

share a connection to the university with their son, William ’17, who is currently an 

undergraduate student.  

 

 BE IT RESOLVED, That the Board of Visitors of the College of William and Mary 

expresses its gratitude for this generous gift and establishes the Ronald Hoffman Fund for the 

Omohundro Institute of Early American History and Culture One-Year Postdoctoral Research 

Fellowship, and 

 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Board of Visitors asks the Secretary to the 

Board to inform Paul Sperry and Beatrice Mitchell of this action. 

 

 


